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Are you looking for… 
the link to the Primary DRS Conference resources:  
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B_vrpkhzTg2XekJ1Ylp3RjhIYXc 
 

Caritas school resources for Social Justice Week 2016 
www.caritas.org.nz/social-justice-schools 
Social Justice Week 2016 runs 11-17 September and the theme is 
migration. 

 
 
 

Thank you to all who have completed their 1 July return. If you are still to complete and 
have any queries please don’t hesitate to call or email me: s.davis@wn.catholic.org.nz  

More stock of the Bishops’ document – The Catholic Education of School-Age Children is 
now available so that schools can provide them to new members of Boards of Trustees 
if they wish. There is no cost for requesting these booklets.  If you require copies 
please contact: Simone Olsen, Communications Adviser, NZ Catholic Bishops 
solsen@nzcbc.org.nz 
 

We may be a small team but a lot is happening… 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank Maureen Phillips for her huge contribution and wish her 
the very best as she takes up her appointment as Principal at Saint Paul’s School Richmond, and we also 
welcome Alan Grant to the CSES team.  Alan joins us as the Primary RE Consultant on 5 September. 
 

We would also like to wish David Sullivan a speedy recovery as he is currently recuperating at home with 
a broken leg.  
 

If you have any queries or need help please don’t hesitate to contact either Frank Wafer or myself. 
 

You would have also recently received a memorandum from Jenny Gordon explaining CSES charging for 
courses from Term 3 onwards.  Schools will be invoiced after a workshop has been completed.  
 

Sue Davis 

The latest NZCEO Handbook for Boards of Trustees of New Zealand Catholic Integrated 
Schools 2016 is now available and will be distributed to schools shortly.  Most schools 
will receive 11 copies, depending on the size of the school, please let me know if you 
require any further copies.  (Sue Davis) 

Board of Trustees Training 
 

A warm welcome to all the new Boards.  If you would like training please contact Frank Wafer.   
Frank is available to run workshops specific to your needs. 
Suggested topics are: 

 An introduction to the Private Schools Conditional Integration Act (1975) and its meaning for 
Catholic BoTs 

 The role Special Character Self Review in schools. 
 The inclusion of Special Character within Staff job descriptions and appraisals. 
  Catholic Social Teaching 
 The role of S65 positions within schools 
 Setting up S65 teams within schools. 
 An introduction to the new BoT prayer resource. 

 

For more info please contact Frank: f.wafer@wn.catholic.org.nz or Ph 04 496 1738 
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Primary and Secondary Teachers Cluster Meetings 
 

Anne Tuohy 
Understanding what it is to be human  

shapes and directs our relationship with God, the world and others. 
 

The topic is one to ponder when key to our role is the shaping of young citizens to live life fully 
as they make their way in this world, sending them forward with a deepened faith. 

 

Wednesday 31 August (4pm-6pm)   Thursday 1 September (4pm-6pm) 
St Joseph’s School, Levin    Cardinal McKeefry School, Wilton 
 

Wednesday 7 September (4pm-6pm)   Thursday 8 September (4pm-6pm) 
St Patrick’s School, Masterton    St Bernard’s College, Lower Hutt 
 

 

Cost:  A contribution of $15 per person will be asked of schools in order to cover presentation costs.  
Schools will be invoiced after the workshop. 
Registration: for catering purposes please email cses@wn.catholic.org.nz  

by Wednesday 17 August with:  Date/Venue of Cluster Meeting 

 School Name 
 Numbers attending  

Upcoming Term 3 and 4 CSES Courses 2016 (Secondary and Primary):  
To register please email me at cses@wn.catholic.org.nz with: course, date, teacher(s) name, email 
address/school 

 

Date Time Name of Course Location Venue Cost 

11 August 12noon-3pm Catholic Schools Administrators Lunch/Meeting – Board Room, Catholic Centre  - 

17 August 9am-4pm Primary Year 1/2 Workshop Wellington Home of Compassion $50 

18 August 9am-4pm Primary Year 3/4 Workshop Wellington Home of Compassion $50 

18 August 1pm-4pm Secondary DRS Cluster Wellington Lecture Room $25 

24 August 9am-4pm Primary Year 5/6 Workshop Wellington Home of Compassion $50 

25 August 9am-4pm Primary Year 7/8 Workshop Wellington Home of Compassion $50 

31 August 4pm-6pm Cluster Meeting – Anne Tuohy Kapiti -  Levin St Joseph’s School, Levin $15 

1 September 4pm-6pm Cluster Meeting – Anne Tuohy Wellington Cardinal McKeefry 
School, Wilton 

$15 

6 September 9am-3:30pm Meditation/Prayer Workshop 
Retreat Day 

Wellington Home of Compassion $50 

7 September 4pm-6pm Cluster Meeting – Anne Tuohy Wairarapa St Patrick’s School 
Masterton 

$15 

8 September 4pm-6pm Cluster Meeting – Anne Tuohy Lower Hutt St Bernards College $15 

9 September 9am-3:30pm Self Review/Appraisal 
Workshop (Frank Wafer) 

Wellington Lecture Room $50 

13 September 9am-3:30pm Secondary RE Teachers 
Workshop – Junior Curriculum 

Wellington Lecture Room $50 

4 October 4pm-7.30pm Primary Curriculum Workshop 
- All Staff Nelson 

Nelson TBA $25 

18 November 1pm- 4pm Secondary DRS Cluster Wellington Lecture Room $25 

18 November 9am-4pm Primary DRS Day South Island Nelson TBA $50 

28 November 9am-4pm Primary DRS Day Wellington Wellington Home of Compassion $50 

 

Meditation and Spirituality Workshop  for Primary and Secondary Teachers 
(Limited to 12 participants) 

 

Date: Tuesday 6 September 2016     Time:  9am – 3.30pm  
Venue:   Home of Compassion, 3 Rhine Street, Island Bay  Cost: $50  
For Primary and Secondary teachers who are interested in exploring different styles of meditation.  
Experiences in meditation will be followed by suggestions for meditation in the classroom. 
 

Registration: please email cses@wn.catholic.org.nz by Wednesday 31 August 2016 
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